DNREC - Division of Air Quality

LEGAL NOTICE

7 DE Admin. Code 1102 NATURAL MINOR PERMIT APPLICATIONS

Notice has been given that:

Mountaire Farms of Delaware, Inc., requests a construction permit to install an AirLanco baghouse with
99.99% efficiency to replace the existing baghouse associated with the hammermills at their 29106 John J.
Williams Hwy, Millsboro, Sussex County facility. The baghouse will be permitted to emit 4.98 TPY

PM/PM10 by Permit# APC-2014/0093-CONSTRUCTION (Amendment 4). There is no change in

emissions.

The application for this permit may be reviewed at the offices of the Division of Air Quality, State Street
Commons, 100 W. Water Street, Suite 6A, Dover, Delaware or 715 Grantham Lane, New Castle,
Delaware. For additional information or for an appointment to review the application, please contact Tracy

Mattson at (302) 739-9402.

A public hearing on any of the above applications will NOT be held unless
the Secretary of DNREC receives a request for a hearing regarding that
application within 15 days from the date of this notice, ending July 23,
2018. A request for a hearing shall be in writing. The request must also
show a familiarity with the application and a reasoned statement of the
permit’s probable impact.

All comments and public hearing requests should be mailed to the
following address:

DIVISION OF AIR QUALITY
STATE STREET COMMONS
100 W. WATER STREET, SUITE 6A
DOVER, DE 19904
(302) 739-9402




Publication instructions:

Please publish in the DELAWARE STATE NEWS as a two-column display ad on the following
date: SUNDAY, July 8, 2018

Invoice coding: 400402
Account No.: 119125

Please send affidavits with newspaper clippings to: Tracy Mattson, Division of Air Quality,
State Street Commons, 100 W. Water Street, Suite 6A, Dover, Delaware 19904.



Publication instructions:

Please publish in the SUNDAY NEWS JOURNAL as a two-column display ad on the following
date: SUNDAY, July 8, 2018

Invoice coding: 400402
Account No.: SD0111

Please send affidavits with newspaper clippings to:  Tracy Mattson, Division of Air Quality,
State Street Commons, 100 W. Water Street, Suite 6A, Dover, Delaware 19904.






